
Camden County Planning Board 

Minutes 
April 15, 2015, 7:00pm 

Historic Courtroom 

Camden County Courthouse Complex 

 

 

Members Present: Absent: 

Chairman Rodney Needham Michael Etheridge 

Vice Chairman Calvin Leary  

Ray Albertson  

Patricia Delano  

Fletcher Harris  

Rick McCall  

 

 

Call to Order & Welcome  

 

Chairman Rodney Needham called to order the April 15, 2015 meeting at 7:00 PM. 

 

Others Present at Meeting 

 

STAFF PRESENT 

Name: Title: 

Dan Porter Planning Director 

Amy Barnett Planning Clerk 

 

OTHERS PRESENT 
Name/Residence: Title: Purpose / Representing: Meeting Section: 

Mark Bissell Engineer Harbinger Land & Timber LLC 
New Business 

Item #1 

Gary Dunstan Applicant Harbinger Land & Timber LLC 
New Business 

Item #1 

 

Consideration of Agenda  

 

Chairman Rodney Needham called for consideration of the agenda. 

 

Motion to approve the agenda as presented made by:  Vice Chairman Calvin Leary. 

Motion Seconded by:  Fletcher Harris. 

 

The motion was approved with Chairman Rodney Needham, Vice Chairman Calvin Leary, 

Members Ray Albertson, Patricia Delano, Fletcher Harris, and Rick McCall voting aye, none 

voting no, Member Michael Etheridge Absent, and none not voting. 



Consideration of Minutes:  March 18, 2015  

 

Chairman Rodney Needham called for consideration of the minutes from March 18, 2015. 

 

Motion to approve the minutes as written made by:  Vice Chairman Calvin Leary. 

Motion Seconded by:  Ray Albertson. 

 

The motion was approved with Chairman Rodney Needham, Vice Chairman Calvin Leary, 

Members Ray Albertson, Patricia Delano, Fletcher Harris, and Rick McCall voting aye, none 

voting no, Member Michael Etheridge Absent, and none not voting. 

 

Comments from the Public 

 

None 

 

Old Business 

 

None 

 



New Business 

 

New Business, Item #1 

UDO 2015-03-11, Rezoning Request, Harbinger Land & Timber LLC, Gary Dunstan 

 

Dan Porter described this agenda item and read through the staff report (detailed below). 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 



 



 



 



 

 



 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Mr. Porter provided the following highlights from the staff report: 

 Request is for 41 acres (not the wooded portion) 

 No change in land use 

 Is part of the Joyce Creek Drainage District 

 Suitability is very high 

 CAMA Land Use Plan identifies it as low density residential 

 Comprehensive Plan identifies it as rural residential one acre lots 

 Property is outside the Shaded X Flood Zone (500 year) 

 South Mills Water - 6" lines 

 Perk tests were approved with conditions 

 South Mills Fire District - station located within 2 miles of property 

 Schools - will increase number of students 

 Traffic - will increase traffic 

 Consistent with both CAMA and Comprehensive plans 

 Woodland area will remain undeveloped 

 Next meeting on this may include a sketch plan 

 Staff recommends approval 



Mr. Mark Bissell (from Kitty Hawk, NC), Engineer/Planner for the applicant, provided the 

following information: 

 This is a conservation style development 

 This is an ideal site because: 

o Open space provides better chance for an open design 

o Additional density will pay for the infrastructure 

o Will have large open spaces with wooded areas of conservation 

o Lots may be up to 100 foot wide 

o Property backs up to open spaces at back of lots 

o Plans support this type of rezoning 

 Applicant is open to conditions on the zoning 

 

Board Member Rick McCall asked who is responsible for upkeep on Sharon Church Road.  

Planning Director Dan Porter responded that it is a state secondary road.  Sandy Lane was also 

discussed, Mr. Porter stated that if there are driveways along Sandy Lane, then Sandy Lane must 

be paved. 

 

Mr. Bissell said that there would be walkways, trails, and so on. 

 

Chairman Rodney Needham asked why rezone only 41 acres and not the whole property.  Mr. 

Bissell stated that although it would increase density, it might not be consistent with the land use 

plans if the entire property were rezoned. 

 

Mr. Porter added that the county could ask for the wooded area to be a conservation area.  He 

added that when open space is increased, lot sizes can be decreased to 15-20,000 square feet if 

50% is set aside.  He also added that spaces set aside would be part of the concept plan. 

 

Member Ray Albertson observed that the board was not voting on concept tonight, only on the 

rezoning request. 

 

At this time, Chairman Rodney Needham asked if there were any further questions or comments.  

Hearing none, he called for a motion. 

 

Motion to approve UDO 2015-03-11, Rezoning Request, Harbinger Land & Timber LLC, Gary 

Dunstan with the conditions as stated in Staff's findings of facts made by:  Vice Chairman Calvin 

Leary. 

 

Motion seconded by:  Fletcher Harris. 

 

The motion was approved with Chairman Rodney Needham, Vice Chairman Calvin Leary, 

Members Ray Albertson, Patricia Delano, Fletcher Harris, and Rick McCall voting aye, none 

voting no, Member Michael Etheridge Absent, and none not voting. 



Information from Board and Staff 

 

Dan Porter gave the following information: 

 Planning is accepting proposals from consultants for update of the UDO 

 

Consider Date of Next Meeting - May 20, 2015 (unless no matters for board) 

 

Adjournment  

 

At 7:30 PM, Ray Albertson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Patricia Delano seconded the 

motion.  The motion was approved with Chairman Rodney Needham, Vice Chairman Calvin 

Leary, Members Ray Albertson, Patricia Delano, Fletcher Harris, and Rick McCall voting aye, 

none voting no, Member Michael Etheridge Absent, and none not voting. 

 

 

Date:    

 

 

Approved:     

 Chairman Rodney Needham 

 

 

Attested:     

 Amy Barnett, Planning Clerk 


